Sebago Cove Estates Home Owners Association Board Meeting

December 2, 2023

8:00 am Naples town Hall

Attendance: 

Board members:  Bill Panunzio, President; Paul Germain, Todd Armstrong, Jack Kostka, Kyle Exchange, Murphy Bradley, Jeff Clarkin, Frank Adrean, dock chair and alternate; Lee Harthorne

Others: Joanne Panunzio, Secretary; Cheryl Adrean, homeowner; Katie Blenk, homeowner; Deb Chicoine, homeowner

OLD BUSINESS:

Approval of the September Board meeting:
~Motion to approve: Kyle

~Second: Jack

~approved unanimously

Dock update:
  A big thank you went out to Lee Harthorne and Frank Adrean for finding and procuring the 10 older sections we bought from a marina on the lake.  Lee, his son Landin and Paul Germain floated them over in two hauls with 6 more to come in the spring.

  Frank gave a further update. A “crew” (group of neighbors) got the new section (which Frank built earlier in the year), set in on the northern side of our dock common area.  The crew also replaced 16 holey floats on about half of the existing pier. (there is a notice & picture of this work, and crew, in the “News & Events” section on our website).  Next year, Frank said, the existing pier also needs a few new poles to stabilize it better and perhaps will need 16 more floats to finish the other half of the pier, as well as some decking repair. But nothing will be done until the spring. At that time we should have Kate Matthews (Code enforcement officer) come down and sign off on it. 

  While the docks are out, Frank recommended that to have two dead trees taken down while everything is out of the way. One is by the kayak launch, the other is a huge oak that is by the larger common 'parking,turn-around' area.  In the spring we will need anchors and chains for the new sections as well as some kind of adapter to connect the new stationary section to the floating sections.

Road sign for Whippoorwill:
  Kyle Exchange talked to the clerks again, but it seems like the new town manager (Jason Rogers) is never there.  But we're assured that the sign is there 'somewhere' in the building.  This is the sign that should have the proper spelling of Whippoorwill, and the 'Rd' part changed back to “Dr” and “PVT” (for private road) added. We will try to track down the Public Works department road commissioner to get it ourselves and we will install it.

Road Apron, Whippoorwill:
  The apron was done when Lakehouse Road was paved this past fall.  It took Kyle and Paul Germain actually talking to the pavers to get it done.  A thank you to them.  (The side radii are still a little lacking from the asphalt being laid on only sand. We wonder if it will actually hold up over the next few months as people take the corner onto Lakehouse.) 

Finalize 2024 budget:  

  The first payment to Watkins Excavation will be going out to them before the new year. The second payment will go out February of 2024. ALL LONG TERM PARKED VEHICLES ON THE GREEN STRIP COMMON AREA SHOULD BE REMOVED, ESPECIALLY IN WINTER.
  The mowing contract number will stay the same. Todd notified us that he will not be doing it next year, so we will have to get someone else.  Murphy Bradley volunteered to take it over. We will have a vote and contract for him to sign at the March meeting. 

  The docks ‘in/out’ budget was upped to $2600 for the 2024 season.  This was based on the 2023 fall pull out price. The board also approved $8,000 for the common area, dock repairs and additional dock materials needed to add additional slips and finalize the installation of the new sections. 

 Two hours of legal fees was added to the budget ($600).   

~Motion to approve 2024 budget: Kyle

~Second: Jeff

~Unanimous approval

  Lee Harthorne has agreed to be our registered agent with the state for 2024.

Fire Pond status:
  Fire Chief Cox said the fire pond is not operational and the town will deal with OANI to get it right.  He has already spoken to the new town manager and will be having further discussions with the town manager on the issue.   Chief Cox will then notify us after those discussions.  For the most part this is an issue for the town and OANI.  The fire department will get a plan to present to OANI and the town.  Cox said fire ponds have a ‘mixed’ record in terms of their ability to work properly and that cisterns are now the recommendation.  We do have a reserve fund for fire pond maintenance.  We will keep that going until we see how the town and OANI settles the issue.

Covenants and Restrictions:
  The Articles of Incorporation and Covenants and Restrictions were drawn up  by the developer (OANI) back in 2009.  There are areas in these documents that in order to do things we would have needed to get approval from OANI.  Now that the association holds the deeds to our properties and OANI is not involved, there was discussion of starting to think about rewriting these documents to update and eliminate OANI's involvement in our association.  This, of course, would take time and money to do so, but the idea is a long term goal.

  Our dock rules needs to be reviewed now that we have added an additional dock area.

NEW BUSINESS

Review 2023 budget and cash flow:
  YTD the association is tracking close to the budget set, however there are still some year end expenses to be accounted for and our expenses will be higher than projected mostly due to the larger than budgeted legal fees we incurred.  Our pull out fee for the docks also increased and we had an unexpected expense related to the mailbox station due to the need to provide lighting. The association has adequate cash on hand to cover the additional expense.  

Loon Echo property access:
  In September and October Bill spoke to Matt Markott (director at Loon Echo) regarding the transfer of property from OANI to Loon Echo.  Matt communicated that all the plans had been finalized regarding the property transfer and they were signing off on everything in October.   Based on the discussion Bill decided it was not practical to go to Phil Hofmann to ask for land.   Bill talked to Matt  again in November and learned that they were opening up the land to hunting and fishing. Bill told him that most of the owners here walk that property, and that our big concern was that people would use Whippoorwill Dr. to access it. Matt said that they will make every effort to discourage that and they were planning on posting signs to that effect.   Since Google may send people down our road, the board suggested putting up a couple of “No Parking” signs at the hammer head on Whippoorwill, as well as a “No Access to Sebago Cove Forest” sign on the Lakehouse entrance to Whippoorwill. A question was asked about towing. We will wait and see what Loon Echo does.  Everyone agreed we will need to monitor this.   
Spectrum Cable Access:
  Bill and Murphy Bradley had separate conversations with Spectrum Internet about getting service up Heron Court.  Bill was told that it would be a big expense to have crews come up and run cable for only 6 lots.  She did give him some reassurance that the final decision has not been made as to the feasibility. Murphy was told Spectrum is given $6K by the government to install cable to rural areas.  The people doing the site evaluations said there were only three lots. Both Bill & Murphy told them that there were in fact 6 lots. They said that they can't add any more because there's a repeater back on Lakehouse and the signal would deteriorate. Bill was told they'd need 7100 feet of overhead cable and 1500 ft. of underground cable.  Murphy was told by the supervisor that the site guys didn't evaluate it right and he was sending them to the town to look at the original development plans to get the exact number of lots and then work with the government to apply for the grant money on the number of lots not developed yet. We'll have to see what happens on this issue.  Our hope is that the grant goes through, as we would need a whole new overhead and repeater that will boost everyone's cable.
OPEN DISCUSSION AND QUESTIONS BY MEMBERS PRESENT:
  Bill suggested that we vote at the next meeting to reimburse Lee for the fuel cost for floating all the docks to our cove. 
Next Meeting: March 23rd at 8AM
